COLUMBIA COUNTY COMMUNITY HEALTHCARE CONSORTIUM. INC.
MEETING NOTES

	Committee:                               Budget and Finance 
	Date:     July 26, 2022

	Board Members Attending:    Jack Mabb (Chair), Bob Gibson, David Rossetti
                                
Board Members Absent:         Kevin McDonald, Ken Stall, PJ Keeler
	Guests: TJ Pellitteri

	
	Staff Members Attending: 
John Ray and Claire Parde

	TOPIC 
	SUMMARY OF TOPIC DISCUSSED

	Update on investment and retirement accounts
	[bookmark: _GoBack]TJ Pellitteri, the Financial Advisor overseeing the agency’s board-designated fund (investment account) and retirement account (401k), provided an update to the Committee. While the investment account had incurred significant losses through June-end, the month of July has helped it to rebound a bit. While there are signs, such as declines in building permits and new home sales, that suggest the economy is doing poorly, there are other indications, such as rising interest rates to slow inflation growth, that are more promising.  For his part, TJ is not concerned about the current state of affairs, as his experience tells him that, despite recent volatility, the portfolio will continue to grow consistent with the goals outlined in the written Investment Policy Statement.  
With regard to the 401(k), there have been two recent fund changes affected by Iron Financial, the account’s fiduciary--what’s called, in shorthand, a “338”—that ensures that the fund offerings inside the plan are appropriate and perform to a minimum standard; in other words, it’s a layer of fiduciary oversight that has been added, for a small fee, to help both the plan sponsor and participants. 

TJ did note that he is not impressed by Nationwide, our plan’s provider since its inception, and has put the account out to bid to John Hancock, American Funds and Voya with the hope of reducing our fees. 

	Financial Reports	 
	The Committee inspected the Organization’s Financial Reports, including the Grants Receivable Aging Summary, the Statement of Financial Position (Balance Sheet), Statement of Activities (Income Statement) for the agency and transportation program, respectively, and the Statement of Revenues, Supports and Expenses, all of which are current to June 30, 2022. Additionally, John Ray offered his “Fiscal Highlights” report.  As usual, these reports will be posted to the Board Portal for review by all interested Directors.
There was a lengthy discussion about the significant increases in variable (versus fixed) costs of doing business, like labor and fuel, which are resulting in losses to the Transportation Program’s P&L that will only grow by year-end.  The members acknowledged this dynamic and affirmed the commitment to ongoing service delivery despite these losses. 

	Workforce
	The Committee also discussed the workforce shortages that are limiting not only service delivery but the opportunity to earn revenue. Claire noted that she had recently elected not to apply for a competitive funding opportunity because she does not believe she would be able to hire the staff needed to produce the contract deliverables in a timely way (this particular opportunity has a very short term). The group agreed that proactive and collective advocacy with state officials is needed. 

	Next meeting
	Date, Time & Location:  Tuesday, September 27, 2022 at 3:00 p.m., via Zoom



